Rt. Hon Jacqui Smith, MP

Secretary of State for the Home Office

3rd Floor, Peel Buildings

2 Marsham St

London SW1 4DF

Fax: 020 8760 3132

Dear Home Secretary,

Re: Rose Aboukha (HO ref: A12200200) who is currently being detained in Bedfordshire and due to be deported to Uganda on 10th April 2008.
I am writing to you in relation to Rose Abukha, a resident and valued community member of Heaton, NE6 5LP. I am extremely worried about her situation.

Rose was detained on Monday morning when she went for her routine sign-on at North Shields reporting center. We have information that she is scheduled to be deported to Uganda this Thursday 10th April. Around 6pm this evening, she was transferred to a detention centre in Bedfodshire, despite massive opposition by her friends and local community. 

Since Monday, people have gathered around the clock outside North Shields Police Station where she was being held temporarily, to show support and voice their opposition to her detention. This overwhelming support attracted the attention of local papers and TV channels who took an interest in her life in Heaton and her relationship with the local community. 

Rose is a strong, kind woman who despite being made destitute in 2006, has been offering her services as a volunteer with the Red Cross, CSV and Tyneside Community Action for Refugees, and was determined to carry out her studies at Northumbria University. 

Rose fled Uganda in 2000 after her fiance and younger brother were killed, and her house burnt down. Another brother was recognised as a refugee in the UK in 1988 after being shot in the leg. She and her family are members of the Acholi tribe that has been subjected to genocide by the current government since the 80's. 

Rose’s cousin, Olara Ottunu, is a senior human rights figure, member of the UN and UN Under-Secretary General until 2005, whose application for UN Secretary General was blocked by the Ugandan government. Rose's case is that she has suffered persecution as a result of her association with her family and fiance. Despite the successful asylum claims of her siblings, hers has been refused.
Rose was subjected to torture by Ugandan state officials who wanted information about her brother. Constant beating and severe blows to the head have left lasting scars on her mental health and have caused partial memory loss, both facts proven in a medical document issued by doctors in London. 

Despite this, the courts deemed that the Ugandan government is not specifically targeting her as an individual and therefore cannot be protected in the UK. The physical and psychological trauma caused during the harassment and beatings that Rose suffered are obvious to anyone who knows her and her situation. She is in grave danger if deported to Uganda.

On the grounds of respecting the Rose’s human rights as well as their health and safety, we ask that their removal be halted to allow for their case to be given further consideration and that she be granted exceptional leave to remain in Britain, where she is an integral part of the Newcastle community. 
Yours Sincerely

